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Treaty between the Republic of Kosovo and the Kingdom of Denmark for the use of the Correctional 
Institution in Gjilan  

The treaty on the use of the Correctional Institution in Gjilan, for the purposes of executing Danish 
sentences was signed on April 26, 2022. The treaty establishes the basis of a broad and beneficial 
cooperation for both countries in the field of correctional services, investments in renewable energy in 
Kosovo through donations to the Ministry of Economy as well as projects or programs in the field of 
rule of law, democracy and human rights in Kosovo.  

This process was preceded by the Letters of Intent signed on December 20, 2021 between the 
Government of the Republic of Kosovo and the Government of the Kingdom of Denmark for 
cooperation in various areas of common interest.  

The Ministry of Finance and Transfers has signed the Partnership Agreement with the Ministry for 
Development Cooperation of Denmark for investments in renewable energy in Kosovo through 
donations to the Ministry of Economy as well as projects or programs in the field of rule of law, 
democracy and human rights in Kosovo.  

As for the Partnership Framework with the Government of Denmark, the same was signed in early 
February 2023 by the Ministry of Finance of the Republic of Kosovo and the Ministry for Development 
Cooperation of Denmark.  

The Framework Partnership Agreement must also be signed by a representative of EBRD, as their 
signature is a required part of the framework to show that they have read and agree with the 
Partnership Framework. After its signing by EBRD, the agreement is ready to be sent for ratification.  

Upon confirmation and signing by ERBD of the Partnership Framework Agreement, the Draft Law on 
the Ratification of the Treaty is ready to be sent to the Government for approval and then be 
proceeded to the Assembly for ratification.  

We are waiting for ERBD’s confirmation and signature. 


